
 

This information is not intended as legal or tax advice and is taken from sources believed to be reliable, however is not guaranteed 
as to completeness or accuracy. Figures cited in examples are for hypothetical purposes only and are subject to change. 
References to estate and income taxes typically include federal taxes only; state income/estate taxes or state law may impact your 
results. You are encouraged to seek the advice of your financial planner, attorney, and/or tax advisor to make certain that a 
contemplated gift fits well into your overall circumstances and planning. 

 

Retirement Plan Assets 
 
All retirement plan programs, IRA’s, Keogh’s, 403(b) plans, pension and profit sharing plans require a 

primary beneficiary be named when the plan is established. This beneficiary can be changed at any time 

without cost and may include a charity. Therefore, you might consider naming Spectrum Health 

Foundation as a beneficiary of all or a portion of your retirement plan assets.  

 

This will also help to ensure that your retirement plan avoids double taxation. The IRS considers the 

balance left in your retirement account to be untaxed income. They term it “Income in Respect of a 

Decedent” (IRD), and if you bequeath that balance to your heirs, the IRS will subject it to both income and 

estate tax. This potential double taxation can consume as much as 60 percent of the value of your 

account, leaving less than one-third to your heirs. 

 

The benefits of naming Spectrum Health Foundation as the beneficiary of your retirement plan include: 

 Avoiding double taxation 

 It allows you to make withdraws from your retirement plan during your lifetime 

 You can make a significant gift to us that will cost you nothing during your lifetime, is revocable, and 

does not affect your income or cash flow 

 

For more information visit our website at give.spectrumhealth.org/plannedgiving. 

 


